OPPOA ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

MONDAY, JANUARY 27, 2011
HAMPSTEAD COMMUNITY BUILDING
(Final version – 2-13-11)
CALL TO ORDER


President Terry Peters called the general membership meeting to order at 7:08 PM.  Present at the meeting were board members Loretta Greenough, June Steiert, Karen Saari, Sam Thompson, Ken Rice, Vice President Paul Godridge, and Secretary Martin Kinney.  Larry Crane, Bill Mueller, and Mark Dodds did not attend.
PRESIDENT’S COMMENTS


President Peters welcomed everyone and introduced Leah Dove and Kitty Worthington who are running for the board, and Jeff Pitts who is running for an ACC position.  He explained that the ACC approves building requests and acts on covenant violations. They then bring problems to the board. He said Mr. Crane, Mr. Mueller and Mr. Dodds could not attend. He said in addition to Mr. Mueller and Mr. Dodds leaving the board, so is Ms. Steiert.

He said Mr. Dodds had managed the web site for three years, and got rates that were almost free. We need a replacement for him. He said there has been a drastic increase in the number of owners who pay their dues because of Ms. Steiert. Only 4 owners – 2 residents and 2 nonresidents – have not paid. He said Mr. Mueller did things no one else wanted like treasurer, beautification, roads, and the newcomers’ party. He also cleaned up at least one foreclosed lot.
SECRETARY’S REPORT

President Terry Peters requested that the reading of the minutes of the previous general meeting be dispensed with. The motion was made and seconded. It passed unanimously. 

TREASURER’S REPORT


President Peters had copies of the board approved projected budget and said we had stayed under budget last year in most cases.  He pointed out the $10,000 for road repairs that the board wanted to roll over each year to build up a pot of money. At the last board meeting, he said board members had expressed some concerns about doing that, and those concerns were passed on to our attorney. He said we may have to call it a contingency fund. He also said we may have to outsource the membership position as a last resort.
GHHA LIAISON
Chairperson Godridge said we on the eastern part of the county should get our money’s worth since we provide two thirds of the tax revenue. The new library has been approved. Some county offices are here now. He said the bypass around Hampstead has run into problems because of an endangered woodpecker issue. He said we may have two commissioners representing us. He said there would be a meeting about US 17 safety on February 1 at 6:30 at the United Methodist Church. He said the GHHA has been disbanded, but it did its job of assisting with community planning. A new organization will take over.  
BLOCK CAPTAINS

Chairperson Saari said Val Trominoff will take over welcoming newcomers. She will take her materials as well as ours to new residents.  She said block captains will still be the voice of the block and help with mailings.

She said that Mr. Godridge did a great job of getting ads for the last directory, but N2 Publications is doing the next one. The data they collect cannot be shared because it is in the contract. A resident asked if cell phone numbers can go in it. Ms. Saari said we will ask for that information and use it. We get it from the invoice.

MEMBERSHIP

Chairperson Steiert said please put the invoice card in an envelope and mail it back. She said it took 14 man hours to assemble the invoices for mailing. She said you can put whatever phone number you want on the invoice form.
ROADS

Mr. Thompson had no report. Mr. Rice had no report on the roads, but mentioned the mailbox content thefts before Christmas and suggested the community watch program be revitalized.  He said he and Mr. Thompson would head up the effort.

ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW BOARD LIAISON


Chairperson Greenough said secretary Jan Peters was departing the ACC and had done a great job.  She said Evelyn Carpenter was also leaving. She said the ACC had approved two houses. There have been minor violations during the year such as putting debris in the ditch by vacant lots, dogs barking, box trailers and signs. We want to keep our property values up.
OTHER REMARKS

Al Freimark said the group to make US 17 safer, headed by Ms. Perry, will meet Tuesday at 6:30. He said the Pender County Commissioners would meet Monday, February 7 at 7 PM at Topsail High School. They meet on the first and third Mondays. The metro Planning for the bypass has been going on for 17 years. The state has agreed to put up money to begin acquiring land. The current bypass route would go from north of Topsail High School to I-140.  To get to ACE hardware you would have to exit to the south and come back north to the store. He said this part of the county provides 66% of the ad valorem tax revenue. It was mentioned that Topsail Middle School has grown from 750 to 900 students in two years. Al said his role was to represent the public interest.

Presidents Peters said that the owner of OPGCC had submitted his reorganization plan. He requested 5 years to pay off the debt. The judge will rule on this in February. President Peters said he had talked to the owner’s attorney and he said he was surprised by the number of members still in the club.


He said Section VI and Coots Trail have paid the legal fees to take over their roads. OPPOA helped them do that. It seems unlikely that OPPOA could afford the DOT costs to make them state roads. He said other areas had Roads Maintenance Agreements, but OPPOA did not. Loans through the government require the community to have a RMA.

He asked Mr. Kinney whether there was a final tally of votes for the board and ACC. Mr. Kinney said he did not have a final tally yet, but all candidates had won a position.

ADJOURNMENT


At 8:00 PM President Peters thanked everyone for coming.  A motion was made, and duly seconded, to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was approved unanimously. 






Respectfully submitted,







Martin M. Kinney







Secretary
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